
 

 Senate Growth and Development Committee 2015/2016  

Meeting Minutes 12/11/15 10:00-11:15 am Senate Conference Room, Hall Dorm  

Members Present: Larry Renfro (Chair), Joseph Crivello, Andrew Moiseff, Faquir Jain, Larry Silbart, 

Dave Benson, Maria Gordina, Suzanne Wilson  

Members absent: Kristen Schwab, Kathy Hendrickson, Lyle Scruggs, Robert Bird, Alec Calva (GSS) 

Greg Bouquet, Tracie Borden, Karl Guillard  

Guests: Peter Diplock – CETL  

Minutes: The minutes of the 11-17-15 meeting were unanimously approved.  

Discussion with Associate Vice Provost Peter Diplock:  

Overview of CETL:  We were given a broad overview of CETL and how CETL supports 

flexibility in teaching and student-based learning. CETL fosters an environment of sharing and 

encourages faculty to share teaching techniques with other faculty. Peter then discussed the 

reduction of CETL staff from 135 to 45 and how this has forced him to focus on CETL’s core 

mission. (see details in attachments below)  

TA training: Tier I TA training covering items such as compliance issues will be mostly 

online. Tier I will be required unless redundant training is done through departments.  Tier II is 

optional with workshops on professional development throughout the year for academic credit. 

Tier III is also optional and it provides up to 9 credits in graduate college teaching and 

instruction, centered through the school of education. Robin Grenier in the Neag School is 

responsible for the Tier III training. Tier II is required before Tier III. We also discussed the value 

of SETs and resources directed toward In-Residence faculty teaching proficiency. (see details in 

attachments below)  

Questions: Senator Wilson asked about the evenness of support for TA teaching.  The Vice 

Provost noted the need for flexibility and a system without redundancy.  Senator Jain asked if 

TAs who fail their speaking tests are assessed. Peter indicated that the assessments are 

monitored to make sure they are doing what they should.  Discussion about the range and 

metrics of assessment followed.  Associate Dean Moiseff asked about the effectiveness of the 

Student Evaluation of Teaching.  Peter responded that low SETs may are useful to trigger 

further assessment and peer-review.  He indicated that Adjuncts need more attention and that 

a lot of self-service information was available online.  

Growth areas: Peter indicated that the demand for flexible learning would continue to grow 

with student demand.  He felt that the transferability of CC courses would improve with 

technology such as video feeds and improved assessment.  Survey and enrollment data for 

summer courses was also provided (attached).  



 



 



 



 



  


